

BOUNDARY HOUSE SURGERY PATIENT GROUP

Notes from Meeting Held on 16 November 2021

Attendees: Janice Downing, Patricia Jackson, Patrick Meadley, Neil Frost, Lybah, Zara, Reyda, Florence Adjela

Apologies for technical problems today and thanks to Patricia for taking over as Chair

Patricia welcomed everyone to our ZOOM meeting.

Apologies: Madge Jones, Dr Samuels, Shanti Khetia, Lil and Ann Whiting, Owen Nwanebu

Minutes of Previous Meeting - agreed

- **Staff Questionnaire** - MJ still awaiting response from staff questionnaires
- **NAPP information and chat forums** - Nothing to circulate this month
- **Movement to Music** - Delighted to report that the classes started again on 10 November and will run for 6 weeks. We had 25 ladies register for the classes
- **Community Chest Funding** - We agreed a date for the presentation of the machines – 21 December 2021 at 11 am. The students are able to join us at this time. We will work together via email to arrange the event. Date to be agreed with DS and MJ
- **Criteria for Blood Pressure Machines and Oximeters** - Thank you to Patricia for preparing the discussion document. Neil added that he would be more comfortable with the machines being on long term loan rather than for keeping. We appreciate this would need monitoring and cleaning etc by the practice. JD will liaise with DS and MJ to finalise the criteria
- **Defibrillator** - Patricia reported that the defibrillator has still not been fitted. We agreed it is not necessary to have a list of people trained to operate it as step by step instructions are given. Patricia will write to the Council yet again.

Coronavirus Update - Nothing to report. Patricia did mention the pneumonia vaccine. JD will ask Madge how this is managed at the practice.

New Project for the PPG - CPR training at Winchmore Hill School, the students will chase up their year head and JD will chase up the surgery.

Practice Update - Nothing to report

Any Other Business

- Alison emailed JD with information on Wormwood Scrubs refurbished tools. We will not need tools as the allotment project is not viable still. JD thanked Alison.
- Enfield Dispatch Article - JD said that the lady who emailed was not interested in PPG initiatives, she just wanted to know where JD had worked in the past. Just a bit weird!
- JD reported that she had made contact with Camlee who was a member of our PPG for many years. She did try to join in our meeting today but wasn't able to because of our technical problems. JD will invite her to our event on 21 December.

Date of Next Meeting - We agreed to have the machine presentation on 21 December 2021 at 11 am. Date of next formal PPG meeting will be Tuesday 18 January 2022 at 11 am

JD:16/11/21